
The Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners held a meeting at the Department 
of Health at 410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT on January 16, 2020 in the third floor Hearing 
Room. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Candito Carroccia, DC 
     Gina Carucci, DC 
     Karlos Boghosian, DC 
      
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Sean Robotham, DC 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison 
     Stacy Schulman, Hearing Officer 

 
Dr. Carroccia called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. 
 
I. MINUTES 

Dr. Carucci made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boghosian, to approve the minutes from 
the November 21, 2019 meeting as edited.  The motion passed. 
 

II. NEW BUSINESS 
Declaratory Ruling – FAA BasicMed Examination 
Dr. Carucci made a motion, seconded by Dr. Boghosian to adopt the proposed 
Declaratory Ruling.  The motion passed unanimously.  The proposed ruling was signed 
by Dr. Carroccia. 
The proposed ruling will be sent to the parties for the opportunity to comment, and will 
then be provided to the Commissioner of the Department of Public Health for a final 
determination pursuant to Section 19a-14(f)(2) of the Connecticut General Statutes. 
 
Annual Approval of Chiropractic Colleges/Universities 
Dr. Boghosian made a motion, seconded by Dr. Carucci that pursuant to § 20-27(d) of 
the Connecticut General Statutes, to approve those colleges and universities that are 
accredited by the Council on Chiropractic Education as well as the Canadian Memorial 
Chiropractic College which the Board approved on April 26, 2018. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Review of mandatory continuing education topics 
Dr. Boghosian made a motion, seconded by Dr. Carucci recommending that the 
mandatory continuing education topics include the following:  

• 2.5 hours – Advances in clinical radiology in the practice of chiropractic 

• 1 hour – Risk assessment and evaluation for prevention of falls  

• 1 hour – Sexual boundaries and cultural sensitivities.  

The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Delegate to the Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards and the National Board of 
Chiropractic Examiners  
Dr. Boghosian will this year’s delegate on a motion made by Dr. Carucci, seconded by 
Dr. Carroccia 
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III. ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 

At a future meeting the Board would like an overview from the Department of Public 
Health regarding the probation monitoring process including the process for the 
selection of a practice monitors 

 
IV. ADJOURN 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9:42 a.m. on motion by Dr. Carucci, seconded by Dr. 

Boghosian.   
 
Respectfully submitted 
Candito Carroccia, DC 
Connecticut State Board of Chiropractic Examiners 

 


